December 27, 2021 YEAR ENDING BOARD MEETING 11:00 AM

PRESENT:  Ron Bono, Supervisor, Greg Reuter, Deputy Supervisor; Patty Bikowsky and Jim Lundrigan, Brad Dixon
Councilpersons; Roy Kirley, Highway Superintendent; Tina Livermore, Deputy Town Clerk and 4 guests.

Supervisor Bono opened the meeting at 11:00 AM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

AGENDA:  Greg Reuter made the motion the agenda is accepted, Jim Lundrigan 2™ it, all in favor, so moved.

Larry Cesario, Codes Officer requested a deputy codes officer to help him with some of his duties. No action taken; it will
be brought up at the January board meeting.

Darrin Ball brought in a MOU contract from The Village to be signed, so he could start up the Ambulance program which
will be funded through The American Recovery Funds and asked the board to review any necessary changes.

We are still waiting on the FEMA monies. Supervisor Bono will try and reach out to Assembly John Salka regarding this
matter.

Jim Lundrigan made a motion to accept Kyla Lawrence as Planning Board Clerk and Board of Appeals Clerk, Brad Dixon
2" it. Supervisor Bono

Greg Reuter made the motion to enter executive session at 12:00 pm to discuss personnel, Patty Bikowsky 2
it. At 12:15 PM Jim Lundrigan made the motion to end executive session, Brad Dixon 2" jt_ all in favor so
moved.

Bills in the General Account in the amount of $3,784.33 and bills in the Highway Account in the amount of
$130,743.97 for a total of $134,528.30 were approved for payment with a motion made by Patty Bikowsky, g
by Jim Lundrigan. Motion carried.

At 12:25 PM Patty Bikowsky made the motion to adjourn Brad Dixon 2™ it, all in favor, so moved.
Respectfully submitted,

Tina Livermore
Deputy Town Clerk



